






















































EAST LOTHIAN COUNCIL 

 
LICENSING, ADMINISTRATION AND DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 

 

 

 

From: R. Fruzynski   To:  K. MacNeill 

 Licensing Standards Officer  Clerk to the Licensing Board 

 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Date:        2
nd

 March 2016 

Subject:  LICENSING SCOTLAND ACT 2005 

MAJOR VARIATION APPLICATION 

 

JOHNNIE COPE, HAWTHORN ROAD, PRESTONPANS, EAST LOTHIAN EH32 

9QW  

 

 

I refer to the above subject and can confirm that the major variation application in respect of the Johnnie 

Cope Cafe/Bistro has been assessed, in line with the requirements of the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005, 

and is in order. 

 

The premises in question were a pub for many years until the licence was surrendered in February 2010. 

The building was then split into two, with a dance studio on the ground floor and a children’s’ play 

centre upstairs. When the dance facility fell through Kast Scotland Ltd applied for and was granted a 

new premises licence in July 2014 in respect of a cafe/bistro facility. This venture never really happened 

as, after a very short trial run, it was realised that the public would not support the business and the 

premises have remained closed and unused ever since, other than a small part of the ground floor has 

been leased to a local barber who took up occupancy in November 2015. 

 

The applicant is aware of the Board’s overprovision policy, but feels confident that there is sufficient 

capacity for an enhanced selection of shop facilities in Hawthorn Road with the increase in population 

numbers by virtue of the currently expanding housing developments in the surrounding area. 

 

The premises were visited on 26
th

 February 2016 when it was noted that the mandatory site notice 

informing the public of the details of this application was correctly displayed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

R. Fruzynski 

Licensing Standards Officer 

 












